SMEEA Dinner, 27th June 2007
It was a wintry Wednesday evening when 45 of us enjoyed a convivial night at the Monash University Club at Clayton, sharing stories about student days or catching up on the latest.  50 had booked for the dinner but five didn’t show because of the weather or illness or a death in the family or because they couldn’t get to Melbourne in time.
Guests included Alan Finkel (BE 75, PhD 81, incoming Chancellor of the University), Tam Sridhar (Dean of the Faculty of Engineering), Roslyn Lampard, Arthur Lowery (Head of the Department), Ross Gawler (BE 71, PhD 79, our after dinner speaker) and Erin Larue (Manager, Alumni Relations).
The program for the evening started with Roslyn Lampard presenting the Douglas Lampard Medal for 2006.  The recipient is Albert Diosi, an international student from Slovakia.  Unfortunately Albert has left Australia and wasn’t on hand to receive the Medal.  It was accepted on Albert’s behalf by Lindsay Kleeman, his supervisor.  Further information about the award can be found on this website.
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Barrie Harding, Lindsay Kleeman and Andy Russell
Between courses Arthur Lowery talked about the state of the Department, referring to a number of successes the Department has had in recent months and about the upgrading of facilities and equipment on the Clayton campus.
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Arthur Lowery with Ian Taylor
Our after dinner speaker was Ross Gawler who spoke as ‘An engineer masquerading as an economist’.  His main work today is to advise corporations on costs involved in the building and operation of energy system assets.  His expertise derived from 20 years of experience with the old SEC and EDS Australia.  He pointed out that massive savings can be made on infrastructure projects with careful economic planning and an understanding of risk analysis.  This in spite of the fact that he only just passed Economics 101 whereas he gained high distinctions in all his other subjects!
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Peter Cass and Ross Gawler
There was great interest in Ross’s speech and many questions afterwards.  A vote of thanks to Ross was moved by David Morgan, the Head of Department in 05 and 06, and warmly acknowledged by all present.
